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Friday 15 May 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

SMMA Primary initial plans for phased reopening of school 

I would like to send my sincere thanks for the response to my contact earlier in the week.  

Practically the entire school community filled in the survey and added really insightful and 

excellent questions and points which have been of great support in our planning.  It is clear 

that there are a range of needs and opinions in our community and nationally about pupils 

returning to school at this time.  This is to be expected - all our family lives, circumstances 

and needs are very different.   Over half of you said that you would or you might send your 

children back if we were to open in June but it was clear that you all wanted more detail to 

support you in making this decision. 

After Sunday’s announcement, government guidance for schools was published on Monday 

and further guidance last night.  We have been working hard to ensure the plan we had 

been working on are in line with this.   What is clear is that this guidance must be adapted to 

the specific context of the school – the building, the classrooms, the staff and the pupils.   

Therefore, I have attached an unusually long document which goes through detail about 

what the first few phases of reopening are likely to be so that we are acting as instructed, but 

balancing it to make it as safe as possible.  It gives detail about what a day in school will look 

and feel like for pupils and staff and answers some of the questions you have sent.  I have 

made it clear in the document why certain decisions have been made.  We have produced a 

plan which I believe is based on the reality of school life when with younger pupils.  I feel 

strongly that we must, for the safety of all in our community, taking slow and cautious steps 

in our actions.  These details are initial plans, and I am certain changes will happen so I ask 

for your patience at this time.  There is no perfect solution to this and we must be realistic 

and sensible in our approach.  We all are longing for a time when we can be back together 

as a whole community – what a celebration that will be!   

We all have to accept that returning back to school is not risk free.  Please be assured that I 

have the greatest respect for your autonomy to decide if you will choose to send your child 

back to school.  I hope that the level of detail in the attached plan will aid you this task. Later 

next week when you have had time to absorb this information, I will require confirmation from 

parents of the first year group to return about whether they will be choosing to send their 

child back to school.  We need this information in advance as numbers of pupils will impact 

on which option we will be taking for timetabling as well as organising rotas.  Please 

remember that we have not yet had government confirmation that the conditions they have 

set out will be met in order to reopen on June 1, and that I will also be consulting with staff 

during this time, so all plans are subject to change.   Parents of key worker and vulnerable 

children will still eligible for childcare at school.   

This has been an extraordinarily challenging time to live through.  I am continually grateful 

for the support you have given one another and myself – it has been uplifting. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Ruth Luzmore  

Headteacher – SMMA Primary 
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